BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

September 5, 2017

Following the Pledge of Allegiance Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the meeting of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees for Tuesday, September 5, 2017 to order at 7:00PM. 
Present: Deputy Mayor James E. Carr, Jr., Trustee Janet L. Mattox, Trustee Carol Para, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  Parks Director Tom Richardson, Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby, and 1st Assistant Fire Chief Chris Shields.
Excused: DPW Superintendent Ronald A. Russell, III
Three Village residents attended including Planning Board member Liz Landry, Housing Committee Chairperson Sally M. Seeley and Dom Celletti.

Review of Correspondence  A record of recent correspondence has been distributed to the Board of Trustees and all department heads to assist in monitoring activities.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Fire Department – 1st Assistant Chief Chris Shields

Fire Calls for the Month of August

Fire, Other




2

Fire, Vehicle 




1

Special Outside Fire



1

Rescue 




4

Medical Assist




2

Motor Vehicles with Injuries


5

Motor Vehicle with no injuries

8

Lock-in




1

Fuel Spills




2

Over-heated motor



1

Service Call




1

Lock-out




1

Smoke/Odor




1

Public Service Assistance


1

Assist Invalid




2

Coverage Assignment Move up

1

Good Intent




1

Dispatched/Canceled en Route

14

Alarm Activation Unintentional

15

CO Detector Activation


2






66


Mutual Aid Calls


      Given




DeWitt





1

 
     

Fayetteville




2

Lyncourt




3

Manlius




2

Mattydale




1

Minoa





1

North Syracuse



1






11


DPW – DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III

Activity for August 2017

PAVING – DPW did pavement repairs on Johnson Street, McCool Ave, 300 & 400 blocks West Yates Street, 200 block Highland Ave and North Street sidewalk repair.

SIGN WORK – DPW  crews painted stop bars & cross walks along East & West Manlius Street, Kinne Street including the school zone.  Crews repainted all handicap parking spots around the Municipal Building and striped all municipal lots including Fire Station #2.  Crews painted over graffiti under the CSX Bridges for the second time this summer.  Sidewalk striping was done on Manlius Street & Highland Ave to denote sidewalk areas in several paved lots so people did not park in these areas.

SANITARY SEWERS – A sewer problem in the 100 block of West Second Street was addressed.  Numerous vents and cleanouts were repaired. 

STORM SEWERS – Outfall inspection was completed and no pollution problems were found.  This is part of our MS4 requirements and assists in keeping our waterways clean.

STREET SWEEPING – Village streets were swept per MS 4 guidelines.  DPW crews also did a village-wide pickup of debris, litter, bottles & cans etc.

SIDEWALKS – DPW sealed sidewalks poured earlier this summer.  Crews also installed a curb area bump out at North Street & West Ellis Street.

PARKS & REC – The Parks & ballfields were mowed on normal schedule.  Crews assisted with the Taste of East Syracuse and the Food Truck events. DPW assisted with cleaning the Wisniewski Building and storage areas with summer events ending and pool closing for the season.
TREE WORK – DPW trimmed trees in several areas of the Village.  Several trees with issues are being scheduled for takedown with the tree contractor.

Work for September will include paving, a sidewalk and drainage improvement on Hartwell Ave, tree work, preparation of equipment for leaf season and all other duties.

Parks and Recreation – Director Tom Richardson

Hanlon Pool – Hanlon Pool Closed for season on August 27th. From June 3rd – August 27th over 6,000 swimmers checked in for open swim. This did not included swimming lessons, aquatic classes and pools rentals that kept pool busy all summer.

Hanlon Pool - Pool will be covered next couple weeks. Thank you to the DPW for all their work at the pool and in the Park this summer

Hanlon Pool Building – after a busy summer a good cleaning of building is needed. Floors, lockers, showers will all be scrubbed down in preparation for next season.

 Ellis Field Park Pavilion – The pavilion was well used this summer. It was reserved over 40 times over the course of the summer. There are still a few rentals in the fall.

The Manlius Street Festival was held on Thursday, August 17th from 5:30 – 8:00 at the Arc Building Parking Lot. 

The 2nd Annual fall Festival will be held on Saturday, September 23rd at East Syracuse Elementary from 10:00 – 2:00.

Outdoor Movie night was held on Wednesday, August 24. Approx. 50 children plus adults watched the Lego – Batman Movie.

 The seniors stayed busy. In August they traveled to the Mohegan Sun Casino and attended the State Fair.  Seniors went to Marcellus Park on August 15th. Wednesday they will be attending the musical Life Is but a Dream at the Cortland Repertory Theater.  
With school starting soon seniors will once again participate in the Intergenerational program where students from East Syracuse Elementary come to the Heman Street School Apts. and interact with the seniors

                                                                                                                                                   Senior Card Party’s will begin at the Village office (3rd floor) on Thursday, Sept 14th    at 10:00 AM.

Bennett Manor Luncheon will start back up on Tuesday, September 26th  

Deadline for Food Sense is Thursday, September 15th. Call 315-952-0038 to register.

Before acting on the Abstract the Board discussed the purchase of call button/call to police alarm system for the Municipal Building.  The need for this emergency alert system was identified in the Comp Alliance annual inspection as a critical recommendation for the safety assessment.
Trustee Wagner questions the cost. Nothing that has ever been needed before.

1st Assistant Fire Chief Chris Shields reported that the Fire Department has already corrected 1 of the 3 items recommended for their department. Expressed some concern over the reliability of blue tooth used as the wireless service. 

Deputy Mayor Carr questioned the number of locations and if could do with less.

The panic buttons will be placed at all three levels, at offices and wherever the public meets including the Court Room, Community Room, Exercise Room and Student Lounge area.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To approve the purchase of twelve (12) panic buttons “call to police” system for the Municipal Building from Alarms Services for $2785 plus $37/month monitoring.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Village Abstract
Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To accept the following vouchers for payment:

From Consolidated Fund Abstract, vouchers numbered 57005 through 57146 and Abstract in the amount of $213,975.42.
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS

Meal Reimbursement Policy

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To adopt the changes to Meal Reimbursement Policy, first adopted September 19, 2007 and amended here to increase amounts for per diem meal allowance (daily amount is raised to $46/day from $34).

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
Park Pavilion 

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To authorize the Mayor to sign agreement with Wagner Carpentry & Construction to serve as General Contractor for Pavilion at Ellis Field. Estimated site work, concrete pour & finish, aid in framing and daily prep work in conjunction with the ESM Carpentry program (does not include roofing, soffit and aluminum work, ascetic finish of building, painting and electric) for $25,000 to $33,000.

Discussion: Project was not approved for Community Development Block Grant funding. Commitments have been made to complete the project including ESM Carpentry program this Fall with students providing framing and miscellaneous services.     
ESM has contacted several contractors.  Wagner Carpentry has experience with working with the students. The cost estimated is under the competitive bidding requirements for public works projects.

Polling the Board: Trustee Wagner abstains with all others in favor.  Motion carried.
BOCES

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr -To accept the language to amend the contract with BOCES for technology services with each entity having Cyber Liability insurance coverage and authorize the Mayor to execute an amended agreement.


Discussion:  Village of Minoa proposed this amendment to contract with BOCES as well. Trustee Mattox asked if Kishmish carries this coverage.
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To purchase Cyber Liability insurance coverage from Beazley Insurance Co. for $1501 annual premium (for $1,000,000 coverage).

Discussion:  Considered the options for coverage. Primary difference seems to be related to costs for notifications. The Village has means for contacting users that may be involved in any breach.  Insurance product is still in infancy, unsure how to calculate what damages could be.

Follow-up will be to obtain copies of everyone’s errors & omissions statements.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried
DPW Laborer 

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To make an offer to David DelPriore, East Heman Street, for full-time DPW Laborer. Will start at $14/hr. until completion of CDL then up to $15/hr.


Discussion:  Mayor Tackman noted that the position if that left open from when Jeremy Messina left.  David was brought in as a summer temporary worker.  Appears to have worked well with the crew.

Deputy Mayor Carr commended DPW Superintendent Ron Russell.  When the position came up he gave him a chance and it worked out.  See the value in hiring village residents for village jobs.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS
Judgment

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To authorize the Mayor to execute a Satisfaction of Judgment to be held in escrow for judgment against property in the name of David Sansone for property maintenance and rental registration awards for Case No. 2009T11337 $1500; Case No. 2009T11741 $3500; Case No.2010T2907 $5500; and Case No. 2010T9406 $8800 (total $19,300) and forego any interest.


Discussion:  Judgment goes back to 2009 & 2010 property maintenance issues that Code Enforcement Officer Frank Stirpe took to Court.  Judge Benack found them to be a serious enough violation to impose this level of fines. They attached to other property owned in Camillus that must now is being sold and the liens will be settled.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Parks Activities

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To approve the following schedule of activities for the Fall/Winter for the Parks and Recreation Department:

Senior trips:
Tuesday, October 3rd 

Owens Orchards


$13 Village resident



 
lunch at Biliwick Market

$15 non-residents





& apple picking

Tuesday, October 17nd          
Seneca Niagara Casino
            $30 – Village resident

                                                Motor-coach transportation                $35- Non Resident





$20/free play, $5.00 food

Tuesday, November 14th         Del Lago Casino


$20-Village residents

                                                Bus transportation, $15 free play        $22- Non-residents

                                                 $5 food coupon

Sunday, December 3rd  
CNY Playhouse

         
$20 Village Residents                                                

                                                1940 Radio Hour                      
$22 – Non –Residents                                               

Thursday, December 7th     
Lights on the Lake


$2 – Village residents





Bus transportation


$4 – Non residents





Stop at Heid’s for dinner

Wednesday, December 27th   
Wizard of Oz



$31 village resident




Syracuse Stage


$33 Non Resident

Thursday, December 14th 
Senior Christmas Party

$13 Village residents





Buffet lunch, entertainment

$15 non-residents

Youth trips and activities:

Friday, October 29th 
            Family Movie Night                    
Free
Tuesday, October 31st  
Halloween Party


Free





At ESE with Parade to





Fire Station I – 2:30 to 5PM

Wednesday, November 22nd  
Bowling Tournament

$6/person





At Bowl Mor Lanes


pay to Bowl Mor





9AM check in





Ages 4 thru 11





2 games of bowling & shoes

Friday, December 15th 
Christmas Movie Night 

Free





7:00 – 9:00 pm
Saturday, December 16th  
Breakfast with Santa

$3.50/person





Picture with Santa


$12/family





9 to 11AM

Tuesday, December 26th 
Parent/Child Paint Day

$5.00





East Syracuse Elementary
Directly to Lindsey Scott





10:00 – 12:00

Thursday, December 28th 
Pizza & a Movie


$1.00/$2.00





Municipal Building 12 – 2:15

Friday, December 29th 
Intramurals & Pizza Party

$5.00





ESE, 10:- 12:30

 Directly to Steve Graham

-To Host a Murder Mystery Dinner Theater on Friday, October 6th at Heman Street Apartments from 6:00 – 10:00 pm. $25.00/person Table of 8 $175.00. Acme Mystery Company will provide show. Recreation Advisory Committee will assist throughout evening.

– To continue the Senior Lunch program at Bennett Manor once a month on Tuesdays from 11AM to 1:30PM.  Bennett Manor residents will arrange lunch with Parks Director available to assist with BINGO and activities.  No cost to Village.  Bennett Manor residents will collect money for lunch and help with clean-up. Startup September 26th 

-To continue the Senior Card Party at the Village Municipal building once a month on Thursdays from 10:00 – 1:30 pm. Cost is $4.00 for Village residents & $5.00 for Non-residents. Includes lunch. Starts September 14th  

-To Host - Movies & Pizza – Monthly program for seniors at Village office (2nd Floor) Pizza Lunch at Noon, Movie to follow $4.00

– To host the annual Christmas Tree Lighting at the Municipal Building on Monday, December4th at 6PM with crafts, refreshments and a visit from Santa to follow.

-To host the Annual House lighting Contest – Judges will judge houses on Monday, December 12th. Winners will be announced on Tuesday, December 13th 
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Everything will be posted on the website and flyers available at the Village Office.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Deputy Mayor James Carr, Jr. asked to recognize the passing of a lifelong prominent Village resident Carlo Rocco Salce, Sr. He was a Naval veteran of WWII.  He built his home here and raised five children.  

MAYOR’S REMARKS – Robert T. Tackman
Had the opportunity to visit ACCESS CNY new center on Basile Rowe with programs for clients with brain injuries.  

Great job with the Food Truck Rally.  Was very well attended.

Will attend the public hearing Thursday for the County’s proposals for Shared Services.

Reminder that the Town of DeWitt will host a remembrance service for 911 at the Town Hall at 6:30PM next Monday.

The east area will hold a CRC (Critical Response) meeting for railroad incident emergency response. 

St. Matthew’s parish is celebrating 100 years with a special centennial mass on September 21st.  The Bishop and many past pastors will be here to celebrate mass.

Commented on individual that has been living on the streets.  The Police are aware of the situation.  As a former client of the Rescue Mission they are working to compel him come back and get the help he needs. He used to live here and has returned to the area.
Will host a Business meeting on Friday, September 15th from 7:30AM to 8:30AMat the Guest House (West Manlius Street).  Starting a conversation to see what we can do together to improve the Village.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Village Justice Court cancelled –
Tuesday, September 12th (Primary Day)

Turning Stone Casino trip – Thursday, September 28th 

Fall Festival – Saturday, September 23rd 10AM to 2PM at ESE Field 
Next Board of Trustees meeting is Monday, October 2nd at 7PM
COMMUNITY COMMENTS
Sally Seeley asked if working on the letter received regarding Bennett Manor.  Mayor Tackman reported that he passed it along to the Village Attorney.  Appears to be a general judgment notice.
Sally Seeley also asked about the County Executives announcement in the newspaper that the Village will be sharing codes enforcement with the Village of Fayetteville.

Mayor Tackman noted that this is an option that is being explored under the Shared Services proposal.  Other Villages and Towns are looking at the same thing.

Liz Landry thanked whoever helped in cleaning the mess near her.  Deputy Mayor Carr enlisted a neighbor (Lester Turner) to help in carrying out the items on trash pick-up day.

Noted that this property and several others throughout the Village have been posted for County Auction.
1st Assistant Fire Chief Chris Shields asked if everyone received their employee ID badges. There was some problem with the machine but that has been resolved.

Chief Shields also reports that due to issues at Station 2, Station 1 will go on line first.  Looking to get new air packs in-service.  Back-up plan is that would have to use another department’s station to fil bottles without the compressor.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr – To enter into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter.

At 8PM the Board of Trustees met briefly with 1st Assistant Fire Chief. The Board exited Executive Session at 9:30PM and took the following actions:

· Requested additional information regarding financial impact of changes to time requirement for retiree continued participation in group health benefits. Item will be discussed further at October meeting;
· Schedule interviews for Director of Code Enforcement position for Wednesday, September 13th and Thursday, September 14th.  Trustee Mattox and Mayor will conduct the interviews.

· Notice meeting with Fire Chiefs & Council for Tuesday, September 19th at 6:30PM.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Para – To offer a one-time bonus of $200 to Bill Cramer for assisting with Code Department transition.
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 9:35PM

Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia J. Derby

Village Clerk

Minutes were provided unapproved to the Board of Trustees and Department Heads on Wednesday, September 06, 2017
Review of Correspondence

8/3/17

Onondaga County Legislator Ryan McMahon; RE: Community Block 



Grant funding;

8/11/17
Syracuse City Court; RE: dismissal of small claims against the Village;

8/13/17
Town of DeWitt; RE: 911 ceremony;
8/14/17
CNYRPDB; RE: coalition meeting;

8/14/17
Village Clerk; RE: changes to meal reimbursement policy;
8/15/17
Web Inquiry; RE: Court matter;

8/15/17
National Grid; RE: refund for missing streetlights;

8/15/17
Judge Zavaglia; RE: time clock;

8/16/17
Court Clerk; RE: response to inquiry;

8/16/17
Village Clerk to Crowley Insurance; RE: auto damage claim;

8/16/17
Code Enforcement; RE: response to questions;

8/17/17
NYS OSC; RE: training Budgeting and Financial reports;

8/17/17
Wright Risk Insurance; RE: recommendations following inspection;

8/18/17
DPW Superintendent; RE: dangerous trees;

8/18/17
Village Clerk; RE: monthly financial reports;

8/18/17
Web Inquiry; RE: Court mater;

8/18/17
Response to employment ad; Code Enforcement;

8/21/17
CNYRPDB: RE: NYSERDA grants;

8/21/17
Web Inquiry; RE; flowers;

8/21/17
Onondaga County Personnel; RE: Code Enforcement canvass;

8/21/17
Fulton Block Builders; RE: program information;

8/21/17
Law Office of Frank Miller; LaPoint matter;

8/21/17
Pappas Cox Law Firm; RE: judgment satisfaction Sansone;

8/22/17
Web Inquiry; RE: grass;

8/22/17
Cornell Cooperative; RE: community tree buy;

8/22/17
BOCES; RE: status;

8/22/17
Response to Code Enforcement ad;

8/22/17
Village Attorney; RE: lease;

8/22/17
Response to Code Enforcement ad;

8/23/17
Village Clerk; RE: FOIL response;

8/25/17
Village Attorney; RE: medical exam report;

8/25/17
BOCES: RE: server credentials;

8/25/17
Onondaga County Clerk; RE: fees;

8/28/17
Web Inquiry; RE; hall rental;

8/28/17
Law Office of Frank Miller; RE: LaPoint matter;

8/28/17
1st Assistant Fire Chief; RE: Station 1 Bunk-in students;

8/29/17
Alarm Services; RE: panic button quote;

8/19/17
National Grid; RE: LED streetlights project;
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